
 

 

Newsletter 12 
Kia Ora Whanau 
 
Welcome back to term three.  We embark on our new inquiry ‘Heroes who made 
history’, where we explore the concept of heroism.  While the inquiry looks different at 
all levels of the school, that core concept runs through all classes. 
 
This is the term where we start looking forward to 2020 and making plans to ensure 
every classroom is a powerful laboratory of learning for every child. The Curriculum 
Council begin their important work of talking to children about what they’d like to 
inquire into next year soon.  I encourage you to talk with your children at home about 
this, and about what contexts for learning they would love to explore.  We also start to 
look at our school organisation around this time, to ensure we have the right staff in 
the right levels to ensure our desired average of 25 children per class.   
 
Make sure we know everything we need to know! 
Because of the roll growth we have experienced over the last three years, we are 
unable to accept out of zone students as we have in the past.  If you have moved out 
of zone since enrolling and have siblings who will be starting in 2020, they will need to 
apply as out of zone students.  We do our best to accommodate siblings of current 
students, so to ensure we have a place for them, please email 
enrolment@parnell.school.nz and let Kathy know. 
 
If you know things are changing for your family and you won’t be at Parnell District 
School in 2020, equally we’d like to know as soon as possible so that we can plan 
accordingly.  Please email enrolment@parnell.school.nz and let Kathy know that too. 
 
You will have an opportunity to give us feedback around the class placement of your 
child over the coming term, and we’ll let you know about that soon.  We do work 
tirelessly to ensure class placement for each child is appropriate.  Information about 
their learning style and strengths and talents they have that you’d like to see them 
exploring are helpful, however we can not accept any requests for specific teachers or 
students to be in your class, so please don’t include this in your information as it will be 
ignored. 
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Farewell Miss Jagersma 
Sadly we say goodbye to Miss Jagersma at the end of week 2 as she moves to explore 
other opportunities outside of primary teaching.  It has been a pleasure to have Miss 
Jagersma with us for the last 3 years, both as our ESOL teacher and this year as the 
class teacher for room 12.   
We welcome Rebecca McKee to the team as our new teacher in room 12, an 
exceptional experienced teacher who is excited to use her skills to help continue 
Katrina’s great work with the students of room 12. 
 

School Policies 
Please remember to let the office know every day if your child is away sick.  We have 
multiple methods of letting the office know, so you can do any of the following: 

- Email the office 
- Use the PDS app 
- Call the office and leave a voicemail 

By contacting us and letting us know, you help our admin team to work in the most 
effective manner. 
 
If you don’t have the School App, you are missing out on messages and 
communication.  Our weekly what’s happening broadcast, Waipapa Streaming is sent 
via the app every Monday, and your child will likely be staring in our celebration of 
learning videos on a Friday, also sent via the app.  To download, go to where ever you 
download your apps and search for School apps.  Once downloaded, any of the 
schools who use the app are there, so add Parnell District School (and any others you 
need).  Also, remember to sign up for the alerts for your children’s classes, as well as 
general and (if appropriate) sports notices.   

           



 

Important Dates: Term 3 2019  
22/7 School begins 9am 
26/7 Assembly: Mandarin  
29/7 Week 2, PAT testing this week for student’s year 3-8 
2/8 Assembly Room 11 
5/8 Week 3 
6/8 PTA meeting 7pm 
9/8 Whole School Cross Country and fun run!  No Assembly  
12/8 Week 4 
15/8 Mufti and Sausage Sizzle 
16/8 Assembly Room 29, Cross Country save day 
18/8 North Island Primary Ski Champs Year 7-8 
19/8 Week 5 Focus Week: STEM 
23/8 Assembly Tech team 
25/8 North Island Primary Ski Champs Year 3-6 
26/8 Week 6 
27/8 CELEBRATION OF LEARNING 
30/8 Assembly Room 20 
2/9 Week 7 
3/9 PTA meeting 7pm 
4/9 Year 4-8 Goal Setting 3-6 pm 
5/9 Year 0-8 goal setting 8:00am - 6pm.  Alternative care available if 

required 
6/9 Assembly ESOL 
9/9 Week 8 
11/9 Bake Sale 
13/9 Assembly Room 14 
16/9 Week 9 
18/9 New Entrant Transition begins for new students 
20/9 Assembly Room 1 
23/9 Week 10 
25/9 Parent Helpers Morning Tea 10:30am - Service Leaders Hosting 
27/9 Te Arawa Assembly: Red Nose Day! Term 3 ends at 3pm 
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After School Classes: Term 3 
It has been so positive to see our students enjoying the opportunities that have opened up 
as part of our new C4 programme. As we look forward to term three, below you can see 
all the after school classes you can enroll in through PDS.AIMYPLUS.com 
 

CLASSES RUN FROM WEEK 2 TO WEEK 9 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Code 
Champions 
Code Club 

Shine Speech 
and Drama 

Ponsonby 
School of 

Dance 

Inflatable 
Hockey 

Wynrs  
Soccer  

8 Sessions 

$210 
Yrs 4-6 3:30-4:30 
Yrs 7-8 4:40-5:40 

8 Sessions 

$230 
3:30-4:30 

8 Sessions 

$120 
3:30-4:30 

8 Sessions 
$127 
3:30-4:30 

8 Sessions 

$132 
3:30-4:30 

8 Sessions + 
afternoon tea 
and care  
Yrs 4-6 3-3:30 
$274 

Yrs 7-8 3-4:40 

$306 

8 Sessions + 
afternoon tea and 
care  
$294 

3-3:30  

8 Sessions + 
afternoon tea 
and care  
$184 

3-3:30  

8 Sessions + 
afternoon tea and 
care  
$191 
3-3:30  

 

8 Sessions + 
afternoon tea 
and care  
$196 
3-3:30   

 

Bookings for our term three after school classes will be available from Wednesday 
26th June via PDS.aimyplus.com 

For further information, contact Claire on clairej@parnell.school.nz or 0272706810 

N.B. After school classes are paid in full at the beginning of the term. 
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THANK YOU!  Emoji Disco 😆👏   
  
Thank you to all our families who supported the disco last term. The kids (and teachers! 
😉) really got behind the emoji theme and looked amazing in their costumes. A special 
thanks to our DJ Lo for keeping everyone on the dancefloor!   
  
As always, we couldn’t have done it without our fabulous parent and teacher helpers. 
Big thanks to you all for making it such a fun night for everyone! 
 
NEXT PTA MEETING 6/8 7PM STAFF ROOM 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
  

 
 
 

 

PTA NEWS 



 

 
 

 
 



 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
  
 


